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PROJECT MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Architectural Review Board Members 
 
FROM:  Gregg Harding, Historic Preservation Planner 
 
DATE:  March 31, 2020 
 
SUBJECT:  15 W. Strong Street 
 

 

This memorandum is to explain the timeline and scope of design changes to Building #1 

(Townhouses #1-5) of the Covington Place development. 

 

1. Demo and conceptual design approved at July 2017 ARB meeting. 

2. Variance and final design approved with comments at September 2017 ARB 

meeting. The motion for approval included the following changes: 

- An addition of a south facing gable for the Cervantes façade on the western 

most and central building ends facing Cervantes (townhouse 9 and 18); and 

- Approval of a fence with brick piers and appropriate stone caps with skim-

coated block or brick with some manner of planting to green the wall with ivy 

or appropriate vines.  

3. Construction documents for Building #1 (Townhouses #1-5) submitted to 

Inspection Services for review and permits in April 2018. 

- ***Design changes from ARB approval to all elevations and minor changes to 

floor plan are documented (major changes have been highlighted). 

4. Certificate for Occupancy issued on July 5, 2018. 

- ***Further design changes from submitted construction plans are documented 

in photographs of built townhomes (design changes have been circled in red). 



September 2017  

Approved Plans 
Mr. Mead made a motion to approve the plan with the following changes:  an addition of a south facing 
gable for the Cervantes façade on the western most and central building ends facing Cervantes 
(townhouse 9 & 18); approval of the fence with brick piers and appropriate stone caps with block or 
brick with some manner of planting to green the wall with ivy or appropriate vines.  Ms. Campbell 
seconded the motion.  Chairman Quina asked if the block was skim coated, and Mr. Mead clarified it 
would be skim coated.  Mr. Jones asked about the brick pavers, and Mr. Liberis stated the actual sidewalks 
would be concrete, the steps and porch floor of the first floor would be brick veneer, but there could be 
a brick edge between the sidewalk and the front step.  Also, the driveways between the units would be 
asphalt.  Chairman Quina thanked the applicant for being transparent with the neighborhood and having 
a preliminary review.  The motion then carried unanimously.  

 





Front facing Baylen Street
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April 2018 

Plans Submitted to Inspections  













Finished Construction 

Certificate to Occupy Issued 

July 2018  
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